NEWSLETTER

INFORMATION & NEWS FROM ASHRAE

OTTAWA VALLEY CHAPTER

MEETING

Date:

May 21, 1985

Time:

6:00 - Social

6:30 - 8:00 - Dinner

8:00 p.m. - Program

Place:

Cathay House Restaurant 228 Albert St. (upstairs)

PROGRAM

Walter Staples of External Affairs will be our guest speaker for the May meeting.

Mr. Staples, who is shortly to take up a position as Commercial Attaché in Los Angeles, is a graduate of Royal Military College, and holds an MBA from the University of Western Ontario.

He will be talking on the subject of motivation, a topic on which he has recently completed writing a book.

Mr. Staples is a member of the Ottawa Toastmasters and I am sure we can look forward to a polished, informative, and entertaining presentation.

Let us demonstrate that the A.S.H.R.A.E. Membership is indeed a well motivated group and turn out for this, our last meeting before the summer break.

Les Jones

ACCOMMODATION

A number of members have suggested that we investigate the costs and possible advantages in seeking a different location for our Chapter meetings. We would like broader input to this

If you have any thoughts on the issue, please call any member of the Board of Governors and express your views. The results of the "telesponse" will be reviewed at the May Board of Governors meeting.

We need your quidance.

John Dugan

GOVERNMENT AFFAIRS

The Canadian Branch of the Government Affairs Committee will present its new role at the May Chapter meeting. Grant Wilson, one of its members, will explain how the Chapters jointly with the Government Affairs Committee can facilitate communications between the government officials and the general public on one hand and the ASHRAE on the other. The presentation is scheduled for 6 p.m. Please do not miss it.

Frank Vaculik.

P.O. Box 3123 Station "C" Ottawa, Ontario K1Y 4J4

CHAPTER PRESIDENT'S MESSAGE

At the end of another successful year of Ottawa Valley Chapter, I would like to take the opportunity to express my appreciation to all who supported the Chapter in the course of this year.

Thanks to the efforts of the Board of Governors and the Committees, we have been able to reach again the level of excellence for which our Chapter is well recognised.

I hope that you will show at least the same amount of support to your next president, Gabriel Laszlo, as you did this year to me.

It was both a privilege and pleasure to serve you. Have a nice summer.

Frank Vaculik.

OTTAWA SPRING HOME SHOW

Our Chapter had a booth at the Home Show for the second year, from April 4 to 8. The Energy Management Committee, under the direction of Frank Berry, organized the event that included speakers every day, free literature on home energy management, video shows and home energy analysis. The latter was arranged by Bruce Findlay, who has fortunately recovered enough from his illness to update and operate his great computer program. Over 50,000 people attended the Home Show and most seemed to have stopped at the ASHRAE booth, keeping our volunteers busy with inquiries. Nearly forty Chapter members gave of their time on that Easter weekend and their effort is much appreciated. Special thanks are due to Jack Parish who spent much time organizing the volunteers and attended himself for long hours every day. The Ottawa Valley Chapter gave good account of itself as part of the community.

Gabriel Laszlo.

PROFESSIONAL DEVELOPMENT SEMINAR

The Society has organized a seminar on Automatic Temperature Control in Ottawa on April 22 and 23. This was the second largest seminar with 58 participants from across the continent.

The quality of the seminar was excellent. Both lecturers, Doug Hittle and Roger Haines, are well recognized in this field.

Our Chapter was well represented by its 14 members.

Frank Vaculik.

MEMBERSHIP NEWS

the second secon				The state of the s
We are pleased to w	elcome the	following	new	members to A.S.H.R.A.E.:
				Watts & Henderson Ltd.
				dry, Gauthier, Lefebvre, Inc.
				.N.R.C Building Research
				Ottawa Gas
				Johnson Controls
John Vautour				Canada Post Corp.
Douglas Walkinshaw.				
Ron Wilkinson				NORSUN (NORTEC)
Also, welcome to our area:	o A.S.H.R.A	.E. membe	ers wl	no have recently moved into
				JO-AD Industries
				Washington and anno

Keith Murfin, 226-3300 Membership Committee Chairman

ATTENTION - ASHRAE MEMBERS!

CRC 85 is almost here!

The Chapters of Region 2 will meet here on May 15, 16 and 17th at the Four Seasons Hotel.

Our Ottawa Valley Chapter is hosting the event and everyone is welcome to take part.

Meet your Society Representatives, including President McDonald, President-elect Bahnfleth and Vice-President Kohloss.

Ottawa Valley Chapter Members, show your hospitality to our out of town visitors and enjoy the social activities. We count on your support to make this conference a success. The financial outcome will depend, in a large part, on your attendance at the Thursday evening dinner. Thursday evening will feature music, dinner and cabaret style entertainment of a caliber which you will not want to miss. You will be contacted by telephone within the next week to confirm you attendance at one or more of the following functions:

1.	Wednesday Evening Reception	\$10.00
2.	Thursday Breakfast	8.00
3.	Thursday Luncheon	18.00
4.	Thursday Evening Dinner and Entertainment	40.00
5.	Friday Breakfast	8.00
6.	Friday President's Luncheon	20.00

A full registration fee of \$90.00 will include most of these activities.

Your reply to our telephone call will be considered a commitment on your part and we will bill you for the selected activities.

CRC-85 COMMITTEE TREASURER - S. JOL